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A Message From the District Governor 
      Spring is here! Vaccines are being given to lots of our 
members. Plans are being made for the District and State 
Conventions. Flowers are blooming. Trees are starting to bud. 
Trout are being stocked in our streams. Baseball is being 
played. Days are getting longer. Life is good for most of us. 
We all for the most part have lots to be thankful for and are 
looking forward to a more normal 2021 to 2022 Lions Year. 
    I now only have three more months as your District 
Governor. I have visited most of the clubs in District 14C 
either in person or by the Zoom format. I am looking forward 
to hearing from the clubs that I was not able to visit in order 
to set up a date that I can come to a meeting before the end 
of June 2021. I thank all of you for your support this Lions 
Year. I know that it was a challenge for us all to do what Lions 
do, (We Serve). I am proud to belong to this dedicated group 
and I know that the 2021 to 2022 Lions year will be a great 
comeback year for us.  

 
District Governor Tom Jones 

     I do wish the leadership team for the next Lions year a very successful year and I want to assure 
them that I will be here to help as I am able. Together, we can make it great to be a Lion. Our 
incoming officers have been fully trained and they are ready to get started with their year. I hope that 
all of you will give them all of your support as you have given it to me. 
     I am very happy that our District is moving ahead with leader training, the NAMI program, Beacon 
Lodge fund raising and a whole lot of other positive activities.  
      I will be contacting clubs that I was not able to visit with the hope of finding a date that will work 
for me and the clubs for a DG Visit before my term ends. If you are in one of those clubs, please be 
considering a date that will work for my visit and contact me. 
 

Stay Safe and Healthy, 
Work to make it great to be a Lion, 
Remember that Kindness Matters 
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A Message From 1st VDG Elect/D-GLT Dan Brant 

 
 

 

 April is LEO Awareness Month on the LIONS Calendar.  LEOs are an integral part of the Lions 
family.  There are over 6500 LEO clubs located throughout more than 140 nations.  The Glenside Lions 
Club in Pennsylvania sponsored the first LEO Club at Abington High School in 1957, with 35 members.  
Ten years later, the LCI Board of Directors adopted the LEO Club program as an official program of the 
association.  Through LEO Clubs, young people practice leadership, organization and social skills in 
their club activities and service projects.  There are five LEO Clubs in District 14C, three of which are in 
York County, one in Adams County and one in Cumberland County.  In York County, the Dallastown 
LEO Club is sponsored by the Dallastown Lions Club, the Jacobus LEO Club is sponsored by the Jacobus 
Lions Club, and the Susquehannock LEO Club is sponsored by the New Freedom Lions Club.  In Adams 
County, the Apple City LEO Club is sponsored by the Arendstville Lions Club.  In Cumberland County, 
the TEMPUS LEO Club is sponsored by the Jacksonville, Newville and Plainfield Lions Clubs.  The LEO 
Club motto is Leadership, Experience and Opportunity.    Let’s give three cheers for our LEOs and the 
services they are providing.  I think it is possible for us to organize more LEO Clubs in the District.   
They are invested in the work of Lions Clubs and they share our passion for service.  Recognizing LEOs 
as prospective members is an effective way to insure the future of Lions in our counties and 
communities. 
 
 One thing that I want to remind everyone about is our District Convention which occurs on 
April 17th.  It is entirely virtual and involves no cost for you.  The International guest is Ardie Klemish 
from Iowa.  There will be concurrent seminars and your opportunity to participate in the election of 
District Officers.  See the notice about the Convention elsewhere in this Newsletter.   
Hope everyone has a great month. 
Sincerely, 1st VDG Dan Brant 
anitadan@embarqmail.com 
(717) 254-3360 
  

mailto:anitadan@embarqmail.com
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Message From 2nd VDG Keith Shoff 

    Have you noticed the Spring Flowers starting to bloom? Are you anxious to do some trout fishing, 
or spring turkey hunting or maybe relaxing at a baseball game? Yes, it’s that time of year when we all 
look forward to coming out of winter hibernation and starting everything “New and Fresh”. And so it 
is with our Lions organization as well - we look forward to gathering with fellow Lions from near and 
far and getting back out into our Communities to service the many needs that exist. 
 
    I’m happy to report that many Clubs in our District have continued to serve and fundraise. Oh, 
maybe not in the traditional ways but remember the saying that, “necessity is the mother of 
invention?” Clubs have sponsored Blood Drives, Stream and Road Cleanup, Plastic Collection, Online 
Raffles, Drive Thru BBQ’s, Continued Support for Food Pantries. I am extremely proud of the 
combined effort that the Brogue Community and East Prospect Lions put into raising funds for the 
Cohenour Family who suffered a tragic accident right before Christmas. Through donations and a 
Meat Raffle, approximately $29,000 was raised to support the needs of this family 
 
    Since all our Conventions will be virtual this year, I hope you’ll consider attending at least 1. Our 
very own District 14C convention will be held on April 17th and you will have multiple seminar choices 
to pick from. Plus get to hear from our guest speaker, PID Ardie Klemish, who I know you’ll enjoy. On 
Sunday May 16, our MD 14 will present our State Convention from Noon to 5 PM. There is a huge list 
of inspirational speakers scheduled to present - our current International President Dr. Jung -Yul Choi 
/ PIP Joseph Wroblewski / Current ID Larry Edwards, just to name a few!! And last but certainly not 
least is the LCIcon, the International Convention scheduled for June 25-29. 
 
    Please consider taking a Leadership role in your Club, in your Zone, or at the District level. Only you 
can make the difference. If you want training, please attend one or more of the District 14-C 
scheduled training classes this Spring. Don’t forget to check out Lions University for some of the best 
and least expensive (it’s FREE) training available. Speaking of which, it was announced last week that 
the USA-Canada Forum WILL be held live and in-person in Des Moines this year. What a great 
opportunity to learn and meet Lions from all over Constitutional Area 1 and beyond. Speaking of Lions 
University, when you see PDG Kerry McKnight, don’t forget to congratulate him on being accepted as 

a Doctoral candidate - Dr. K does have a nice ring to it       

 
 I’m proud to be a Lion in District 14-C and I’m honored to serve beside you. Thank you for your 
service.  
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Upper Adams County Pays Tribute to Schools 

The Upper Adams County Lions Club of Biglerville paid tribute to the Upper Adams Schools District 
March 17th with cookie trays and bags of treats. In past years, the Lions have hosted a Staff 
Appreciation dinner. Covid 19 has greatly altered our plans. This year the club has had to be creative. 
The old saying, "When life give you lemons, make lemonade." Well, when you are in a Pandemic and 
can't have your Staff Appreciation dinner you make 85 dozen cookies. The Lions made cookies galore, 
made shamrocks, packed and delivered trays of cookies for the staff of the Upper Adams schools and 
treat bags for the cafeteria workers, custodians and bus drivers. It was a group effort as We Serve.  
 

 
Club President Liz Fair (left) and Jane Little. 
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Shrewsbury Holds Food Drive 
 

 
Shrewsbury Area Centennial Lions Club members held a food drive at Saubel's Market in Shrewsbury 
on March 27th to help stock the Southern York County Food Pantry. Club members and volunteers 
collected $600.00 in donations along with 800 pounds of food. 
 

 
(L-R) Lion Louann Lucas, Pantry Board member Norm Upton, Lion Reene Edwards, Lion Brian Sweitzer. 
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Lions International Peace Poster Winners Announced 

Lions of District 14-C: Just as the children in the graphic are 

demonstrating the Lions International Peace Poster theme for 

2021/2022, “We Are All Connected,” it is time for your club to make 

connections with an organized group of children and offer them the 

opportunity to participate in the Lions International Peace Poster 

Contest. The organized group can be children in a classroom, a 

church youth group, a youth volunteer group, a Scouting group, 

homeschool group, etc. Students must be 11, 12, or 13 on November 

15 to be eligible to participate. One can not know what difference it 

could make in a child’s life by encouraging him/her to take this 

journey of creating a poster about world peace. And, as I had 

mentioned in previous articles, it is a wonderful way to let your community learn more about your 

Lions Club! Your club can do it! 

Please let me know if your club needs a Peace Poster Kit.  I have a supply of them and will make sure 

your club gets one. The kit includes the contest rules and guide for the club, the contest rules and 

guide for the participating students, a participation flyer (this flyer shares the information about the 

contest with the parent/s), a winner sticker to be placed on the back of the winning poster, an 

achievement award certificate, and a certificate of appreciation for the participants. 

Your club can, also, sponsor visually-impaired students in the Lions International Essay Contest! The 

theme for the 2021/2022 Lions International Peace Essay Contest is “We Are All Connected.” Students 

who are visually impaired and who are of the ages 11-13 as of November 15 are eligible to participate. 

For the essay contest rules and application form, please contact me. 

If you would like to discuss how to sponsor a Peace Poster Contest for your club, contact Lion Patti 
Hullmann, Jacobus Lions Club District 14-C Peace Poster Chairperson.   I am, also, available to join a 
representative from your club to meet with a teacher or advisor to share information about the Peace 
Poster Contest. For more information, email me at hullmannt@aol.com or call 717-428-3659 or 717-
600-7642. 
 Lion Patti Hullmann  

  

mailto:hullmannt@aol.com
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DISTRICT 14-C RUBBER DUCKY RACE 

 

PROCEEDS BENEFIT BEACON LODGE 

1 ticket - $5.00; 3 tickets - $10.00 

1st Place  -  $200.00 

2nd Place  -  $150.00 

3rd Place  -  $100.00 

4th Place - $ 50.00 

5th Place - $25.00 

6th – 10th Place - $10.00 

Last Place Duck will receive their donation for that ticket returned. 

 

Race will be held on Saturday, June 12, 2021 
South Branch of Codorus Creek in Glen Rock, Pennsylvania 

Beginning at 2:00 p.m. 
 

Come and cheer for your duck! 
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DALLASTOWN LIONS CLUB WOOD SALE 

 

$85.00 for a half of a Cord of green wood 

or 

$150.00 for a full Cord of green wood 

 

If you are interested, please contact Lion Robert Schmuck, Jr. at 

(717) 804-8555 
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CLUB SECRETARIES AND CLUB ADMINISTRATORS 
April is club officer election season for Lions clubs. Club Secretaries are reminded to report the newly 
elected officer in MyLCI, preferably by the end of April.  
 
To report your club's 2021-2022 officers, follow these steps: 

1. From the MyLCI landing page, click on "My Lions Club" and click on "Officers" from the drop-
down menu. 

2. Find "Select Term" and choose "Next Year" from the drop-down menu. 
3. Click on the "Officer Type" tab and choose "Lions Club Officers" 
4. For each office listed, click on the "Add Officer" tab 
5. Click on "Select Member" to reveal a list of your clubs members 
6. Click on the member who will serve in the office 

 
The procedure listed above will allow you to identify the individuals who will serve in the offices 
included in the Standard Club Constitution and By-Laws. Additional officers specific to your club (Tail 
Twister, Lion Tamer, Chaplain, Committee Chairs), use the following procedure: 

1. From the MyLCI landing page, click on "My Lions Club" and click on "Officers" from the drop-
down menu. 

2. Find "Add Local Title." 
3. Type the title of the position you wish to add to your club's listing. 
4. Click on "Save" 

 
To access your newly created (or previously created) titles and identify the members holding these 
titles, use the following procedure: 

1. From the MyLCI landing page, click on "My Lions Club" and click on "Officers" from the drop-
down menu. 

2. Find "Select Term" and choose "Next Year" from the drop-down menu. 
3. Click on the "Officer Type" tab and choose "Local Titles "  
4. For each office listed, click on the "Add Officer" tab 
5. Click on "Select Member" to reveal a list of your clubs members 
6. Click on the member who will serve in the office 

 
To identify a Club Administrator for your club, use the following procedure: 

1. From the MyLCI landing page, click on "My Lions Club" and click on "Officers" from the drop-
down menu. 

2. Find "Select Term" and choose "Next Year" from the drop-down menu. 
3. Click on the "Officer Type" tab and choose "Lions Club Admins"  
4. Click on the "Add Officer" tab 
5. Click on "Select Member" to reveal a list of your clubs members 
6. Click on the member who will serve in the office 
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VISION EXAM AND GLASSES GIFT CERTIFICATES 
 

Each zone chairperson currently has VSP Gift Certificates, which provide a vision exam and, if needed, 
glasses for low-income individuals who meet eligibility requirements.  If your club receives a request 
for assistance with glasses and/or a vision exam, please contact your zone chairperson and ask for a 
certificate.  This will help your club save funds that can then be used for other needs.  The current 
batch of certificates expire on August 27, 2021. 
 
 

Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Service Foundation Report 
    
Lion Bob Dickson & PDG George Hilsinger 
14C Reps to NEPALASF 
 
   The Northeast PA Lions Service Foundation has been hard at work accepting grant applications, 
improving our operations and even expanding our board of directors. 
    Recent grants awarded include facility improvements at Camp Victory (District 14G), a mobile 
playroom for Wellspan York Hospital (District 14C), equipment grants for vision screeners for Districts 
14D and G, community project grants for Mansfield Veterans Park (District 14G) and the Center for 
Vision Loss in District 14K as well as a patient care grant for cataract surgery in District 14C.  
     Our relationship with Salus University Department of Blindness and Low Vision continues in 2021 
with a $25,000 award for scholarships and an additional $5000 to replace training equipment.  
     The foundation by laws have been amended to allow an additional board representative from each 
of our nine Lions district service area, expanding our board of directors from eighteen voting 
members to twenty-seven. A policy and procedures manual has been developed to aid with board 
member orientation and development.  
      We request club or district meeting minutes be included with grant applications which document 
that a vote was taken to endorse the grant request. Please visit www.nepalsf.org to access application 
guidelines under the GRANTS tab. If you have any questions or need assistance, please reach out to 
your district’s board members or to grants@nepalsf.org.  
     Sadly, we mourn the loss of another charter board member, PDG Jack Smith, whose energy, sense 
of humor and collaboration was invaluable to the NEPALSF. 
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PID ARDIE KLEMISH FEATURED AT DISTRICT CONVENTION 
Past International Director Ardie Klemish from Anita, Iowa, was elected to serve a two-year term as a 
director of Lions Clubs International at the association's 100th International Convention held in 
Chicago, Illinois, June 30 through July 4, 2017.  Director Klemish is a retired banking and incessancy 
compliance officer. 

 
 
A member of the Adair Lions Club since 1999, she has held many offices within the association, 
including club president, district governor and multiple district GLT coordinator. 
 
In recognition of her service to the association, Director Klemish has received numerous awards, 
including a Membership Key Award, and International Leadership Award, two extension Awards and 
an International President's Award.  She is also a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow. 
 
In addition to her Lions activities, Director Klemish has been active in numerous professional and 
community organizations, including the Iowa State Fair, the Casey Federated Women's Club, 4-H and 
as a church organist and choir director. 
 
We look forward to hearing PID Ardie's words of inspiration. 
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CHICKEN BBQ DINNER 

The Dallastown Lions Club 

 

On Saturday, June 5th, 2021, the Dallastown Lions Club 

will be sponsoring a chicken barbeque dinner sale.  You 

must pre-order dinners by calling Lion Bob Schmuck at 

(717) 244-5906 or Lion Mike Craley at (717) 880-5052 

before Tuesday, May 25th, 2021.  Orders must be picked 

up at The Dallastown Lion’s Park between the hours of 

12:00 p.m. and 12:30 p.m. 

 For only $9.00, the meals include ½ BBQ Chicken, 

Baked Potato, Applesauce, Roll and Butter, and Dessert. 

Proceeds benefit programs for the sight impaired, 

community organizations and the Dallastown Lions Park. 
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Lions Achieve Life Membership Status 

 

Lions Clair and PDG Shirley were recently approved by the International Board of Directors for Life 

Membership status in the International Association of Lions Clubs. As life members they received a 

Life membership card, Life member tab, Life membership certificate, and a personal letter from the 

International President, Dr. Jung Yul Choi. In addition, all international dues have been paid for life. 

Congratulations to Lions Clair and PDG Shirley!! 

 

 

 

Place Your Club’s Activities in this Newsletter! 
 

Submit your items to Newsletter Editor Carl Birkmeyer: carl@cbhypnosis.com. 
 

mailto:carl@cbhypnosis.com
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100th Anniversary for Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania 

 

March 2021 will mark the 100th anniversary for one of Central Pennsylvania’s most vital non-profit, 

community benefit organizations: Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania (VROCP). The agency 

began as a member agency of the Pennsylvania Association for the Blind (PAB) for Dauphin County 

and the programs and services of VROCP have grown to include Cumberland, Perry and Franklin 

counties. 

A growing, elderly population in Pennsylvania and across the nation has witnessed increases of 

individuals affected by the four major eye diseases: Macular Degeneration, Diabetic Retinopathy, 

Cataract, and Glaucoma. In turn there will be greater needs for prevention and education programs, 

employment for individuals with disabilities, and case coordinators providing support and social 

services to fulfill the VROCP mission to facilitate independence, enrich the quality of life, and 

empower individuals who are visually impaired or otherwise disabled through prevention, employment 

and educational awareness programs. 

Vision Resources appreciates all that the Lions have done to support the agency’s mission to the 

blind and visually impaired. VROCP would be interested  in District 14-C joining in celebration for 

the organization’s 100th anniversary and forging a New Century of Service to the region. The first 

event will be a sit- down dinner celebration Wednesday, May 19, at Harmony Hall, Middletown. 

Tickets will go on sale April 1, 2021. 

To learn more call 717-238-2531, or email pzavinsky@vrocp.org. Thank you for your consideration. 
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